
 

"Polish Waters" State Water Holding (Państwowe Gospodarstwo Wodne 

"Wody Polskie") 

Regional Water Management Board in Wrocław 

ul. Norwida 34, 50-950 Wrocław 

phone: +48 (71) 337 88 00 | fax: +48 (71) 328 50 48 | email: 

wroclaw@wody.gov.pl www.wody.gov.pl 

 

Wrocław, 5 August 2022 

 

 

 

WR.RPC.5032.22.2022.PK 

 

NOTICE TO SKIPPERS No. 23/2022 

Re: Navigation obstacle at km 255+200 of the Oder River 

 

Pursuant to Art. 14 sec. 1(4) of the Act of 20 July 2017 – Water Law (Dz. U. /Journal of Laws/ of 2021, 

item 2233) and Art. 43 sec. 6 of the Act of 21 December 2000 on Inland Navigation (Dz. U. /Journal Of 

Laws/ of 2020, item 1863). 

Following the notification of the Office of Inland Navigation in Wrocław, PGW WP Regional Water 

Management Authority in Wrocław, informs that at km 255 + 200 on the right bank of the Oder River 

(between the entrance to the city port and the headland separating the Oder River and the Old Oder 

River), there is an obstacle in the form of a  partially submerged floating device - a pontoon. Some part of 

the object is visible above the surface of the water, and four yellow buoys have been placed to mark the 

part of the object that is below the surface of the water. 

The crews of all vessels passing through that section are requested to exercise extreme caution and follow 

the displayed markings. 

 

Information on the removal of the obstacle will be provided in a separate Notice to skippers. 

Current information on the hydrological and navigational situation on the Oder River (navigation 

information) is available on the website of the "Polish Waters" State Water Holding – Regional Water 

Management Board in Wrocław, in the tab CLIENT'S AREA – Hydrological and navigational situation. For 

more information, please contact the Operations Centre of ''Polish Waters'' State Water Holding – 

Regional Water Management Board in Wrocław on weekdays from 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. at tel. 71 32 

80 587. 


